April 21, 2003

Council Chambers

The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on April 21, 2003, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Robertson was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Tindall-Ellis, Case, and Smith.  Councilmembers Messer and Mason were absent.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Case, seconded by Smith to approve the minutes of the April 7, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was no citizen communication.


Old Business:

There was a discussion on the Tree Works Northwest matter.  There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Smith to have the Mayor notify John Mann that he needs to apply for a conditional use permit to site his business in a residential area.  Motion Carried.


The Mayor shared a letter received from Cyril Young with the Council.  Cyril is willing to enter into an agreement with the Town regarding the nuisance violations on his property at 205 W. Jones Street.  

New Business:


There was a building permit application presented for Eric Peterson.  There was a discussion on the application. There was a motion by Case, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to approve the construction of a house and garage at 211 S. Hubbard Avenue provided that the project meets setback, placement and all other applicable zoning requirements and provided that Eric obtains the appropriate permits from Clark County and furnishes the Town with copies of the permits.  Motion Carried.


Councilmember Smith provided an update from the Clark County Mosquito Control District Board.  West Nile Virus is slowly making its way to Washington State.  There has been one incident involving two birds infected with West Nile Virus in the Spokane area and another incident involving one cow infected with West Nile Virus in the Seattle area.  Children and elderly people with compromised immune systems are especially vulnerable to the virus.  The Clerk/Treasurer will emphasize in the next newsletter the need for people to eliminate mosquito breeding and habitat areas.


The Mayor presented a request from Christine Ford of Pony Espresso for the placement of a temporary sign.  There was a discussion on the request.  There was a motion by Case, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to grant a nontransferable placement permit to Christine Ford of Pony Espresso for a temporary sign in the public right-of-way area at the intersection of Railroad Avenue and Yacolt Road.  Motion Carried.


The Mayor requested that a building permit application for Ken Case be added to the agenda.  There was a discussion on the application.  There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to approve the construction of a deck at 207 E. Clark Street provided that the project meets setback, placement and all other applicable zoning requirements and provided that Ken obtains the appropriate permits from Clark County and furnishes the Town with copies of the permits.  Motion Carried with Councilmember Case abstaining from the voting.
   
There was a motion by Case, seconded by Smith to accept the March, 2003 Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Carried.

The Mayor had no comments for the Council.    


There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Case to approve warrants #8770 through #8779 as follows:  Current Expense - $2,514.71; Fire Department - $101.58; Parks Department - $9.60; City Street - $3,676.57; Cemetery - $17.01; and Stormwater - $36.33.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson declared the meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.
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